
TRAILWRITES 
MAKING TRAILS RIGHT 

 

 We hope that all of you and your family 

members are safe and healthy.  Due to NH State 

regulations, we have not been working on State 

properties until further notice. The requirements are 

not practical for a trail crew. 

 What can we say? It's 2020. Nothing is as it 

was. In August we had the opportunity to help 

Dottie Bean of Farmington again by building two 

bridges to replace rotted ones and add steps to the 

steep trail, as well as cleaning out her water bars 

which weren't to bad. Someone has been doing that, 

thank you. 

 On Halloween, three individual members 

attacked the Artist's Bluff water bars. Well, it's 

2020.  They hadn't been cleaned last spring and 

after Thursday's snow, they were frozen solid and 

required a pick to open them, much less clean them 

out.  Needless to say, they weren't all done. 

 Maybe 2021 will be better. 

 We hope you will plan to come out with us 

next year if you missed these two opportunities. 

 Many thanks to Ray Jackson for being 

Dottie's "event chair", and to all who came out for 

Dottie and Artist's Bluff. 

   Peggy Graham, only the 

secretary.  Sure could use a real newsletter editor! 

 

  Go on our website at www.trailwrights.org 

or our Facebook page to see any updates. 

 

 

Bean Croo: 

 

                  
   

    November 2020 

 
 

 
 

 

Don't forget to stop at The Old Man 

viewing and find our 12x24 paver. 



Dottie on her tractor 

 
Artist's Bluff:     

 
Mt. Lafayette in back: 

 
 

 
 

 

Congratulations to Keith Watling 

for finishing his work hours for 

72 Summits. 

  FOR SALE: 
Bell & Howell automatic professional Slide projector 
used by Trailwrights for several years when we made 
presentations to other groups.  If anyone is interested, or 
knows some way to sell this item, could you please 
notify a member of the Board. 

 
 Trailwrights Directory 

www.Trailwrights.org   Trailwrights@pobox.com 
President   OPEN 
Vice President: Bob Spoerl 603-437-0541 rspoerl@myfairpoint.net 

Secretary:  Peggy Graham 603-286-3506 halpeg76@metrocast.net 
Treasurer:  Ralph Potter 603-228-2366 sandyjs1@comcast.net 
Director Ray Jackson 978-597-8813 rayjtrails@gmail.com 

Director:  Rick Blanchette 603-878-1464 rick.blanchette@gmail.com 

Director:  Darrell Hamilton 603-471-0249 darrell-h@comcast.net  

Hiking:   Bruce Richards 603-703-6566 bruce4trails@gmail.com 

Trail/Toolmaster:  Dave Dick 603-848-3978 ddick1@comcast.net 
Webmaster:  Rick Blanchette 603-878-1464 rick.blanchette@gmail.com 

Publicity: Andy Furey 603-759-3355 nhtrailwroks@yahoo.com 
 

     

TRAILWRIGHTS’ STORE 
   Member  Non-Member 

Blue or gray tee shirts    $  8.00    $10.00 

*Blue or gray sweatshirt  $15.00  $16.00 

Bumper sticker    $ 1.00     $  2.00 

Logo decal                $ 1.00      $ 2.00 

Logo patches                $ 4.00      $ 5.00 

Pins      $ 5.00      $ 5.00 

* All brand new hooded sweatshirts blue or 

gray! 

*Special:  sweatshirts $10.00 each.  Must go 

soon. No hoods. 

 Items available at outings.  Please call or 

email Peggy for sending through the mail. 

 

HELP WANTED: 

President 

Treasurer 

Board Member too busy to do trailwork? we need 

people to help plan events 

Newsletter editor with graphics experience 

Trailer puller willing to pull the tool trailer 

You! 

 
Welcome new member Vicky Hagget, Exeter, 

NH  

Find us on Facebook!                                                                                                               
 

http://www.trailwrights.org/
mailto:Trailwrights@pobox.com

